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Estonia very warmly welcomes the high level delegation of the Republic of Turkey to the UPR’s 21st session. 
We thank Turkey for their work in preparing the report presented earlier and also for the additional information given in the opening speech. We appreciate Turkey’s work in human rights areas since the last UPR and in the implementations of the previous recommendations. 
We welcome the ratification of the OP-CAT protocol by Turkey. Estonia applauds that Turkey has become part of nearly all the main international human rights instruments and is cooperating with the special procedures of the UN Human Rights Council, as well as with treaty bodies.
Estonia welcomes the commitment expressed by the Turkish Government in the National Report to ensure the rights, protection and empowerment of women and national and religious minorities. 

We would especially like to highlight that Turkey adopted the National Action Plan for Combating Domestic Violence against Women and we encourage Turkey to continue its efforts in combating gender-based violence. Estonia would like to invite Turkey to adopt and enforce the National Strategy on the Prevention of Violence against Children.
Estonia notes with appreciation that Turkey has made progress regarding laws and policies on the provision of sexual and reproductive health services, we encourage Turkey to strengthen the implementation of programmes and policies aimed at providing effective access for women to health-care information and services in rural areas. 
We are glad to note that the strong and active civil society in Turkey has an important role as a driving force in initiating and implementing reforms in the area of human rights. In that context, it is important to fully respect the right to freedom of peaceful assembly and association. We are concerned about information that a significant number of people have been detained since the last UPR, including people using social media such as Twitter. We hope that human right defenders and journalists can pursue their professions without fear of being subjected to prosecution and arbitrary libel suits.   
Estonia would like to recommend to the Government of Turkey:

· to accede to and fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC), including by incorporating provisions to cooperate promptly and fully with the International Criminal Court and to investigate and prosecute genocide, crimes against humanity and war crimes effectively before its national courts, and accede to the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court (APIC)
· to decriminalize defamation and to ensure that the restriction of the right to freedom of expression, also the freedom of peaceful assembly and association, are consistent with international human rights standards
· to bring the Internet Law in line with International and European standards, including case law of the European Court of Human Rights on the rights to freedom of expression and to privacy

We would like to wish the delegation of Turkey a successful review meeting. 

Thank you!

